To Love, To Learn, To Live

ST CLEER PRIMARY SCHOOL



Ofsted Outstanding

HEADTEACHER: MRS C STOATE St Cleer Primary School St Cleer, Liskeard, Cornwall

PL14 5EA

TEL: 01579 342196 FAX: 01579 340711

EMAIL: head@st-cleer.cornwall.sch.uk
WEBSITE: www.st-cleer.cornwall.sch.uk
THE NEWSLETTER IS PUBLISHED ON THE WEBSITE

Monday 8th January 2018

SPRING TERM NEWSLETTER NO 1

Dear Parents

Welcome back to the Spring Term 2018, and a very happy New Year to you all!

We look forward to another exciting term of learning ahead. Our whole school topic this term is

AMAZING ARTS

Do you have a particular area of expertise you'd like to share? We view "Arts" in the widest sense, covering all performing arts (music, drama, dance) as well as creative arts, including a wide range of artists, photography, poetry, architecture, digital graphics, textiles, fashion design—the list is endless. We would welcome suggestions for visits and visitors to enrich these learning experiences.

Best wishes,

Catherine Stoate

Executive Headteacher

JOINING THE RECEPTION CLASS IN SEPTEMBER 2018

If you have a child, or know of any children, who were born between 1st September 2013 and 31st August 2014, applications for a place in the St Cleer reception class have to be received by Monday 15th January 2018.

Website and application form:

www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions

Post: Schools Admissions Team, County Hall, Truro TR1

3AY

Telephone: 0300 1234 101

NEED HELP WITH YOUR APPLICATION?

Contact the Family Information Service on 0800 587 8191

or see the School Office.

VILLAGE CAR PARKING

Please can you park in the <u>village car park</u> which is **behind the church**. The Memorial Hall is a private car park so you are unable to park there. Please avoid trying to park outside the school as it gets gridlocked and is a danger to the children. Thank you.

TERM DATES

12-16th Feb Half Term

19th Feb School Closed for

staff training

16th & 23rd Parent/Teacher

March Consultation Afternoons

29th Mar Last day of Term

16th Apr First day of Summer

Term

28th May-1st June Half Term

4th & 5th June School Closed for

staff training

24th July Last day of Term

Please do not book family holidays in

term time.

<u>Attendance</u>

Wake Up/Shake Up is at 8.50am.

Please could parents leave the playground when the bell is rung, and kindly not stay to watch Wake Up Shake Up, as it puts some children (and teachers!) off!

Please can you ensure your child is in school on time.

Regular attendance and punctuality are really important, and will set a model for your children to follow throughout life. Regular attendance makes a real difference to a child's future success, EVERY LESSON COUNTS

School doors open at 8.40am unless your child is booked into Breakfast Club.

Hello,

We have now come to the end of our Nasal Flu vaccination programme in primary schools. We have been running our catch up clinics in the community and have had particular interest from parents living within your area. For this reason we have now added a clinic at the Launceston Gateway Centre on **Thursday 11**th **January**.

If you do have parents still wishing for their child to be vaccinated, please ask them to contact us directly to book an appointment on 01872 221105 / 06 / 07.

Many thanks,

Nicola White

Administrator School Immunisation Programme

Kernow Health CIC 1st Floor Cudmore House Oak Lane

Truro TR1 3LP

Direct dial: 01872 221105/06 /07

Facebook: www.facebook.com/KHCICSchoolImms

CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY

Christmas Jumper Day raised £145.20 for Save the Children.

Thank you for your support.



CENSUS DAY THURSDAY 18th JANUARY

IS YOUR CHILD ENTITLED TO PUPIL PREMIUM

It is important that you check, before the census day on 18th January, whether your child could be entitled to Pupil Premium funding. This is much more than just free school meals; your child will benefit from many opportunities.

Our funding for school meals is also calculated on how many reception and Key Stage One children take a school meal on 18th January. Please could you ensure your infant children have a school dinner on Thursday 18th January. There is a special menu!

